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As I write this note to the Newsletter, I pause in
thanks to the Great Architect of the Universe, for
His presence during my surgery. As well, the many
prayers of my brethren were fully appreciated.
The agreement by Nickel Lodge and its Worshipful
Master, W. Bro. King, to reschedule my Official
Visit from March 5th to April 2nd   ,  due to my
recovery, is applauded.
For the fifty-fifth year, the reciprocal visits between
Nickel Lodge and Friendship Lodge went off as
planned with a good attendance of brethren. At
each meeting Fellow Craft degrees were conferred.

 The Installation of officers at Friendship Lodge on February 8th,  was a
resounding success. The Installing Master, R.W. Bro. Khoury is to be
congratulated. The day ended with another most enjoyable ladies night,
where the new Worshipful Master, John Miszczak, introduced his family.
Also behind us is another very successful Curling Funspeil by Espanola
Lodge. Eighteen teams were entered and enjoyed a fun filled day of
curling, with friendships renewed, great prizes and an excellent meal.
Congratulations are in order also to the Sudbury Shrine Club, whose
Masonic degree team has been busy conferring degrees at different
lodges in the Sudbury-Manitoulin District.
As we turn over the calendar to the month of March, we anticipate
warmer, more “people friendly” weather. This should then increase the
attendance at all our lodges and we will welcome those who have been
on winter vacations. In this season of renewal, let us all review our
Masonic path. Has it always been straight and on the high ground?
To reap the benefit of Masonry, we have to toe the line. We have to
believe not just in the part that comes easiest to us, but to believe 100%.
We have to educate ourselves to live and practice Masonry not only in
the lodge rooms, but in our lives at home, at work, and at play. Then, and
only then, can we call ourselves true Masons.
The only dogma in Masonry is the Fatherhood of God and the
Brotherhood of Man. Its only Theology is the Theology of the Good
Samaritan – “friendship and brotherly love”.
Surely this is enough dogma, enough theology, to make us the most
generous, the most tender- hearted, the most honourable among society.
May the Great Architect continue to watch over our Craft.
Fraternally,
R. W. Bro. Clair Bracken
D.D.G.M.

http://www.smmasons.com
mailto:atburns@persona.ca
www.grandlodge.on.ca
http://www.beashrinernow.com/
http://www.sudburyshrineclub.com
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FRIENDSHIP LODGE NO. 691 INSTALLATION
Friendship Lodge held their annual Installation of Officer on Saturday February 8th 2014. R.W. Bro. Saliem Khoury
acted as Installing Master for the installation of his good friend Bro. John Miszczak as the new Worshipful Master.

(Front L-R) R.W. Bro. H. Robert Butler – V.W. Bro. Robert Lewis – Bro. Kevin Pattison – W. Bro. John Miszczak – Bro.
Ryan Lipic – W. Bro. Merd Bolander – R.W. Bro. Clair Bracken D.D.G.M.
(Middle) W. Bro. John Robbie – Bro. Mark Woodliffe – W. Bro. Rob Lipic – R.W. Bro. Sam Khoury – W. Bro. Oliver
Koski – Bro. Bruce Burgess – Bro. Nick Kennedy (Back row) V.W. Bro. Brian Stoddart – Bro. Dan Rowe – Bro. John
Brown – Bro. Alan Fey

Visiting Worshipful Masters

(Front L-R) V.W. Bro. Brian Martin W.M. Doric Lodge – W.
Bro. John Miszczak W.M. – R.W. Bro. Clair Bracken D.D.G.M.
– W. Bro. Brad Bracken W.M. Espanola Lodge (Back) W. Bro.
Tom King W.M. Nickel Lodge – W. Bro. Rejean Daigle W.M.
Sudbury Lodge – R.W. Bro. Peter Gordon W.M. Gore Bay Lodge
– W. Bro. James Brown W.M. Zeta-Shamrock Lodge No. 410
and W. Bro. Sean Pretty W.M. Bethel Lodge

(L-R) R.W. Bro. Saliem Khoury – W. Bro. John
Miszczak – R.W. Bro. Clair Bracken D.D.G.M.
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ESPANOLA LODGE CENTENNIAL PREPARATIONS
By W. Bro. Brad Bracken

Brethren over the past year Espanola lodge has been hard at work in preparing for our 100 years. All lodge
members are involved in some way with help or ideas. I thank you all. Some of the things we have done is build
new back steps to meet the fire inspection code. A job well done. Next we cleaned up our basement by removing
the old stage and all of its contents, which have been stored forever. Some things were so old nobody could
remember why we had them. Now we move to the lodge room itself. Inside the lodge has been a dramatic change
,all the drywall cracks have been fixed and painted, all the lights have been changed and improved and they look
great. We also installed a new suspended ceiling ,it looks great. At this time I would like to thank everyone who
helped out, but their are a few who stand out in particular, Brothers, McCombs, Bailey, Falkingham, Moffat,
Robinson and too all who helped clean up. This was a job well done and we should all be very proud of has been
accomplished. In March we are having a 2nd degree of brother Ari Ram and I would like to invite all brethren
from district to come out and see our new improvements and to watch the degree, I am sure you will be surprised.
Once again thanks too everyone who helped out. It looks great. W. Bro. B. Bracken.
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CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES
Algonquin Lodge No. 536
Step-up night for Algonquin Lodge on Tuesday,
February 18th 2014 had Bro. Bill Evenochko sitting in
the near East to conduct a third degree for Bro. Scott
Bowles.

(Front L-R) V.W. Bro. John Gamble – W. Bro. Allan Bowles –
Bro. Scott Bowles – W. Bro. Casey Stranges – Bro. Bill
Evenochko
(Back row) Bro. David Squarzolo – Bro. Kyle Gray – Bro. Preston
Hiscock – Bro. David Marshall

The Sr. Warden congratulated for a good job by V.W. Bro. J.E.
Gamble and W. Bro. V.A. Stranges

Algonquin Lodge No. 536
The Sudbury Shrine Club Degree team visited
Algonquin Lodge for their Emergent meeting on
Tuesday, February 11th 2014 on the invitation of
W. Bro. Casey Stranges to Pass Bro. Bob Conlin
to the Fellowcraft degree.

Shriners wearing their tradition Fez assemble with Bro.
Conlin after the meeting for a photo.

Shriners in their Regalia

Bro. Bob Conlin and sponsors

(L-R) R.W. Bro. Brian Koivu – W. Bro. V.A. (Casey)
Stranges W.M. – Bro. Bob Conlin – R.W. Bro. Allan Burns
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CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES
Doric Lodge No. 455
Congratulations to Bro. Mike Terry and Bro. Andrew
Orr on being Raised to the Sublime Degree of a Master
Mason on Tuesday, February 11th 2014.

Gore Bay Lodge No. 472
Congratulations to Bro. Robin Cheslock on being
Initiated into Freemasonry on Thursday, February 14th

2014.

Thank you from the Brethren of Belrock Masonic Centre
W. Bro. James Brown the Worshipful Master of Zeta-Shamrock Lodge No. 410 attended the Friendship Lodge
installation on February 8th 2014.  In the January newsletter we reported how Zeta-Shamrock had moved out of the
Rameses Shrine Centre on Keele Street and had donated their lodge room chairs to the Belrock Masonic centre.
In appreciation for their generous donation a commemorative plaque was presented to W. Bro. Brown.
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SUDBURY LODGE 50-YEAR MASONSSudbury Lodge No. 658 Fifty-year presentations
Three brethren of Sudbury Lodge were recognized for Fifty years of Masonic service during the regular meeting
on Monday, February 17th 2014.

W.Bro William Zaharia jr. assists W. Bro. Rejean Daigle presents his father Bro. William Zaharia Sr. with his 50-year jewel and Lodge certificate.

Bro. George Mackay receives his 50-year jewel and love certificate.
W. Bro. Alan Lloyd is presented his jubilee medal and his Grand
Lodge of Scotland certificate.

Photo to right W.
Bro. Rejean Daigle.
W.Bro. Alan Lloyd ,
Bro. Zaharia and
R.W. Bro. Clair
Bracken
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Masonic Education at Sudbury Lodge February 17, 2014 by R.W. Bro. S.J. Khoury

The Regalia and Collar of the Late R.W. Bro. Eric Moore was
presented V.W. Bro. Ross Dixon to R.W. Bro. S.J. Khoury after
the Masonic Education presentation to Sudbury Lodge, February
17, 2014.
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MARCH 2014
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1. Espanola
Chapter RAM
10:30am mtg.
RAM District
Mtg. 1:00pm

After Dist. Mtg.
Elam Council

mtg.

2. 3. 4.
NATIONAL

LODGE
Winter Call Off

5.

1st Degree

ESPANOLA
LODGE

2nd Degree
Bro. Arie Ram

6.
SHRINE CLUB
Regular Meeting

7. 8.

9. 10. 11.
DORIC
LODGE

12.
FRIENDSHIP

LODGE
3rd Degree

Bro. Trevor
Bracken

13.
GORE BAY

LODGE
Masonic Ed.
ALGOMA

O.E.S.
Sudbury

14.
BETHEL
LODGE
1st Degree

15.
Eastern Star /
Masonic Home
Building Contest
2:00pm Belrock

Centre
Potluck Supper
5:00pm Belrock

16. 17.
SUDBURY

LODGE
3rd Degree

18.
ALGONQUIN

LODGE
Elections

19.
NICKEL
LODGE

Emergent Mtg.
3rd Degree

Bro. G. Mersereau

20.
Tuscan Chapter

MMM Degree
Spanish River

O.E.S.

21.
SUDBURY
LODGE OF

PERFECTION
Regular Mtg.
General Bus.

22.
Excalibur York

Rite College
11:00am

Alpha Council
R&SM
1:00pm

23. 24. 25. 26.
SHRINE CLUB

Executive
Meeting
11:00am

27.
Mavar Preceptory

Red Cross Order

28. 29.
Knights
Templar

District Mtg.
11:00am

Memorial Serv.
1:00pm Meeting30.

NICKEL
LODGE

31.

Espanola Lodge No. 527
Join us on the First and Last
Saturday of each month for a
$5.00 breakfast in the lodge

banquet room.
Enjoy a full breakfast and

fun times with the
Espanola Brethren.

Java Guild at Belrock
Every Tuesday 11am to 1pm

Doric Lodge No. 455
Java Manitoulin is alive and

well in Little Current.
Join the brethren on the last
Thursday of the month for

coffee, light snacks and plenty
of fraternal fun.
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YORK RITE NEWS
Tuscan Chapter No. 95

Bro. Tom King and Bro. Nick Kennedy received the Mark
Master Mason degree on Thursday, February 20th 2014.

(Front L-R) V. Ex. Comp. Stan Fenton – Ex. Comp. Clair
Bracken – Bro. Tom King, Nickel Lodge No. 427 – Ex. Comp. Rob
Lipic – Bro. Nick Kennedy, Friendship Lodge No. 691 – Ex.
Comp. Ben Mullen – R. Ex. Comp. Clive Stephenson
(Back) Ex. Comp. Wah Chung – R. Ex. Comp. Paavo Liukko –
Ex. Comp. Ed Bradley – Ex. Comp. Alan Hill – Comp. Ross King

Mavar Preceptory No. 65
Em. Kt. David Carscallen received his past Presiding
Preceptor certificate from the Sovereign Great Prior of
Canada on Thursday, February 27th 2014.
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We are having an Order of the Eastern Star - Masonic Home Building contest
on March 15th at the Belrock Masonic Centre. All Lodge Brethren, their
Ladies, Shriners and Shrine Ladies are challenged to enter a team.  We will
provide the basic home building materials, and anything extra the participants
can provide.

The fun starts at 2:00pm and the teams will have
enough time to work together on their project. You can
name your team and even dress up according to your
theme.

A great potluck supper will be served at 5:00pm, and then we
will raffle/auction the homes to raise money for the Worthy
Matron’s project, which is the Belrock Handicap Entrance.
Everyone is invited, even if you don’t want to build, you can come for
supper.  We also have cards, corn-hole and other games available.

It is just a fun day to put the ‘fun’ back in ‘fun’d raising.  It is also a chance
to socialize and have fun with members of the Sudbury-Manitoulin district
.
The Order of the Eastern Star do not just work in the kitchen, you know.
Children are also welcome.  It is a fun, Masonic/Star family event, and we
hope to see lots of people there.  Shelley Kennedy believes the O.E.S. will
win the challenge, because women don’t need plumb lines and squares to
build...after all we not only have jobs, we are HOMEMAKERS

Order of the Easter Star
Algoma Chapter No. 139
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Our Children need your help
Become a  Children’s Sponsor
Reward: Priceless

Need:  Vital
Cost:     Nil
Tutoring for Sponsors:  Any time, any place
Reward: Priceless
Please support our philanthropy in this important way.
Call Nels or leave your name with Harvey at the club and I will be in touch.
Nels Conroy
Children’s Treatment Chairman
nelscarol@vianet.ca
Phone  (705) 524-0335 (Shrine Club)

Currently looking for a sponsor for 18 yr old in Chelmsford area with
appointment in April

 2013 Shriners Lottery Winners

We have seen forty-one winners of the 2013 Shriners
Lottery from the Sudbury-Manitoulin District area under
the Sudbury Shrine Club.
In 2009 we sold 296 lottery tickets. In 2010 we sold 300
lottery tickets. In 2011 we sold 240 lottery tickets. In
2012 we sold 160 lottery tickets.  This year we sold 198
lottery tickets; it was two tickets short of our goal of 200
tickets.  However, our club still sold more Shriners
Lottery ticket than any other Shriner’s Club under the
Rameses jurisdiction.  Congratulations to all those that
worked tirelessly to make this happen.  We are all
should be proud of yourself for a whole hearty supporter
of the most able children and ensure that they can live
with an enjoyable life.
Besides the chance to win cash prizes and a brand new
2013 Cadillac, the proceeds from the lottery ticket sales
will go toward our Children’s Patients’ Transportation
Fund that will give hope to thousands of children with
orthopaedic and burn problems to live a full and
enjoyable life in the future.

The Sudbury Shrine Club also will share a sizeable
credit to our Children’s Patients’ Transportation
Fund for transporting our young patients to the
Montreal Shriner Hospital for treatments and
rehabilitation.

This is my 14th year as the Chairman of the Shriners
Lottery and 100 Million-Dollar Club for the Sudbury
Shrine Club. I send out a heartfelt thanks to all Shriners,
non-Shriners, their ladies and family members for
buying the tickets to support this worthy cause.  I also
thank Nobles Moe Keller, Willis Campbell, Tom
Newburn, James Corrigan, Harvey Wickenden, Mervan
Firth and Don McKibbon for their generous support.

Sincere Thanks

Noble WAH CHUNG Chairman
Of the 2013 Shriners Lottery & 100 Million Dollar Club
 For Sudbury Shrine Club

mailto:nelscarol@vianet.ca
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RAMESES SHRINERS
VIDALIA ONION PROJECT

(FOR THE SUDBURY SHRINE CLUB)
special sweet onion and assist in fundraising at
Rameses Temple by the Rameses Shrine Clubs.

Please return this order form to Noble Nels Conroy or
the Shrine Club 259 Elm St. Sudbury no later than April 13th 2014.

BUYER’S NAME:

STREET ADDRESS: PHONE NO.

CITY: PROV: POSTAL CODE:

SELLER’S NAME:

MODE OF PAYMENT CHEQUE: CASH:

QUANTITY DESCRIPTION PRICE TOTAL
10 lbs. Shriners’ Jumbo Vidalia Onions @$12.00 each $

=================================================================================
(Separate along above line)

PLEASE  KEEP THIS RECEIPT FOR PICKING UP ORDER

QUANTITY DESCRIPTION PRICE TOTAL
10 lbs. Shriners’ Jumbo Vidalia Onions @$12.00 each $

PURCHASER: SOLD BY:

PROCEEDS ARE FOR THE BENEFIT OF RAMESES SHRINE CLUBS
PAYMENTS ARE NOT DEDUCTIBLE AS CHARITABLE CONTRIBUTIONS

THE WORLD FAMOUS VIDALIA SWEET ONION
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The Sudbury Shrine Club and
The City of Greater Sudbury Invite You to
“Experience The Northern Dream in 2014”

The Sudbury Shrine Club and
The City of Greater Sudbury Invite You to
“Experience The Northern Dream in 2014”

DIRECTOR GENERAL
Noble Ed Patton

Phone: 705-522-6408
ed@emptech.ca

HOUSING
Noble Stan Fenton

Phone: 705-692-5510
stanfenton@gmail.com

Noble Chuck Searle
Phone: 705-522-9639

searlec@xplornet.com
Noble John McCowan
Phone: 705-585-1461

jandrmccowan@persona.ca
CLUB TREASURER

Noble Harvey Wickenden
Phone : 705-524-0335

sudburyshriners@eastlink.ca
GOLF TOURNAMENT

Noble Gary Cayen
Phone: 705-566-8302

gacayen@cbsn.ca
Noble Reijo Luoma

Phone: 705-522-5848
rluoma@persona.ca

LADIES PROGRAM
Noble Dave Sykes

Phone: 705-522-1075
d.dsykes@eastlink.ca

MARKETING
Noble Sam Khoury

Phone: 705-673-2728
lsk390@hotmail.com

FRIDAY NIGHT EVENT
Noble Bill Fuller

Phone: 705-929-4777
billfuller@unitz.ca

REGISTRATION & FEAST
Noble Al Burns

Phone: 705-560-4248
atburns@persona.ca

SECURITY
Noble Terry Jackson

Phone: 705-674-0659
terryjackson89@sympatico.ca

2014 RAMESES SPRING CEREMONIAL
June 12th – 15th 2014

259 Elm Street, Sudbury, Ontario P3C 1V5
Email: sudburyshriners@eastlink.ca
http://www.sudburyshrineclub.com/

mailto:ed@emptech.ca
mailto:stanfenton@gmail.com
mailto:searlec@xplornet.com
mailto:jandrmccowan@persona.ca
mailto:sudburyshriners@eastlink.ca
mailto:gacayen@cbsn.ca
mailto:rluoma@persona.ca
mailto:d.dsykes@eastlink.ca
mailto:lsk390@hotmail.com
mailto:billfuller@unitz.ca
mailto:atburns@persona.ca
mailto:terryjackson89@sympatico.ca
mailto:sudburyshriners@eastlink.ca
http://www.sudburyshrineclub.com/
http://sudburyshrineclub.com/2014%2520Ceremonial/2014%2520Official%2520Registration%2520Form.pdf
http://www.sudburyshrineclub.com/2014%2520Ceremonial/Timberwolf%2520Golf%2520website%2520page.pdf
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259 Elm Street
Sudbury, Ontario P3C 1V5
Telephone 705-524-0335

E-mail: sudburyshriners@eastlink.ca
www.sudburyshrineclub.com

mailto:sudburyshriners@eastlink.ca
http://www.sudburyshrineclub.com
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The Brethren of the Wilson Masonic Districts

Cordially invite you and your Lady to attend a

Reception and Banquet

In honour of

M. W. Bro .Donald A. Campbell
Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of A.F. & A. M

Of Canada in the Province of Ontario

At

Cowan Park
895 Ridgewood Drive, Woodstock Ontario, N4T 0A6

Saturday, April 12, 2014

Social Hour:  5:00 p.m.
Dinner: 6:00 p.m.

Admission: $50:00
Formal Dress: Grand Lodge

Officers
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The Wilson Masonic Districts
Reception and Banquet in honour of

M.W.Bro. Donald A. Campbell
at

Cowan Park
895 Ridgewood Drive, Woodstock, Ontario

Saturday, April 12, 2014

Name  ....................................................................  Address  .....................................................................

......................................................................................................................................................................

Contact  .................................................................. Masonic Rank ............................................................

Current GL Office: ...............................................   Lady’s Name .............................................................

Will           Will not         be able to attend.

Enclosed cheque  $50.00 x___= _______

Please make cheque payable to:

Wilson Districts G.M. Reception
and mail to:

Mr. David Wilton
508 Henry Street

Woodstock, Ontario N4S 1X4

A block of rooms have been reserved at the Quality Hotel & Suites
580 Bruin Blvd. Woodstock, Ontario N4V 1E5

519-537-2478 or 1-800-667-4466
When reserving your room, inform hotel you are a Mason.

R.S.V.P. by March 15, 2014
Tickets will be held for you at the door.
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